Lake Forest Estates HOA
   
 Meeting Minutes 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Board of Director’s 1st Quarter 2010 Meeting
Date: 

Wednesday, 3/4/2010
Location: 
1672 Lake Ridge Court
Time:  

7pm-8pm


Invitees:
Judy Brown, Doc Desai, Beth Merz, Julia Pitts, Jeanne Sturtevant
Meeting was also posted on community web site so that any resident could attend
Invitees in Attendance: 
Judy Brown, Beth Merz, Julia Pitts, Jeanne Sturtevant

Guests:

None
Note:  Before the beginning of the meeting (but after everyone had arrived and was seated) Jeanne indicated that she did not want to prepare the meeting minutes.  In order to avoid delay, Judy agreed to prepare the meeting minutes for this meeting.



1. First Agenda Item – January 2010 HOA Dues Collection
The Board reviewed Tidewater’s ‘Aged Owner Balances’ report from 3/1 which showed 12 homeowners who were over 60 days delinquent on the January 1, 2010 dues of $312.50.  
Discussion Points:

· 4 of the 12 homeowners are currently in legal action and have already had trash service cut.  It was agreed that no action can be (due to legal issues), or will be taken by the Board with regards to these residents.
· Beth Merz offered to contact via email and/or phone the 8 other delinquent accounts to let them know that they either need to bring their balances current or their trash service will be cut effective 3/16/10.  All Board members agreed to this solution.
· Jeanne expressed concern over the 3 residents who paid their January 1 dues 30 days late, but did not pay the 30 day late fee of $31.25.  The Board agreed to have Tidewater send a reminder letter to them requesting payment of the $31.25.  Judy will contact Tidewater to let them know to send the letters to these 3 residents.


2. Second Agenda Item - ARC Committee Report
Julia Pitts updated the Board on the ARC Committee process and expressed concern over the lack of response to ARC violation letters in the past.   Julia said that no letters have been mailed out by the ARC since the last meeting and that she would like to discuss ways to make the ARC more effective.  
Discussion Points:

· The Board discussed the need and value of the ARC’s role in the community and that a solution to effectively enforce community appearances is definitely necessary in order to maintain a consistent and presentable community appearance.  

· The effectiveness of the letters was discussed, as Judy and Jeanne agreed that in the past there has been some resolution to homeowner maintenance issues after a letter was sent.  However it was agreed by all that the letters are not always effective.  

· Options to enforce the ARC’s violations included:  trash cutting, fines, phone calls, contractor quotes, more letters, etc.

· It was decided that Julia would contact Marc Greenberg at Tidewater to discuss options that he has seen be effective in other communities.  

· Julia will present ideas on a more effective ARC process at the next Board Meeting.  
· Until the new process is in place the Board will email Julia any violations that are noticed in the community and a letter will be sent by Tidewater.  It was noted that there was a siding violation in the community and Julia said that she will contact the homeowners by phone regarding the repair.


3. Third Agenda Item – Propane Community Effort
Judy informed the Board that Valley Gas will be providing an optional pre-buy program to the community in May.  This will be coordinated by Doc and Judy and will be presented to the community at the June meeting.
 

4. Fourth Agenda Item – Spring community road repair
The Board talked about the damage to the roads and side grass due to the snow this winter. 
 Discussion Points:

· The Board agreed that the County would not be contacted regarding potholes or repairs as it is a County wide issue, and not limited to Lake Forest.
· Judy agreed to contact Verizon regarding the utility pole at Sun Berry and Lake Forest Ct.
· The Board agreed that the common areas will need fill dirt, and seed April/May and that Jeanne would contact Swisher for an estimate on this repair.  

· Beth expressed concern, as did the rest of the Board that many homeowners are going to also need to repair their front lawns.   In order to help facilitate this repair for the homeowner, and to ensure it is done in a timely manner, it was suggested by Judy that Swisher put together individual quotes for each home.  These quotes could be sent out with ARC letters so that the homeowners understand the necessity of the repair.  

· Julia also suggested adding a note on the web site reminding the residents that their front road side seeding is their responsibility.  
· Beth also added that the community would be having an Easter Egg Hunt and that should be added to the web site once a date/time is set.

· Jeanne agreed to bring the Swisher information for the common area repairs to the next Board meeting.



5. Fifth Agenda Item – Spring Landscaping
The Board agreed that spring landscaping would be discussed after the snow has melted and the estimate from Swisher for the fill/seed is available.


6. Sixth Agenda Item – Winter Community Happenings
Judy expressed her disappointment with the behavior several residents had toward her regarding the plowing of the roads.  

Discussion Points:

· Judy did not discuss specific names, but rather indicated that she received numerous phone calls and emails regarding the timing of the snow clearing.  Some of the contacts were inappropriate and their frustration misdirected. 

· Beth agreed that the role of the President of the community seems to be confused in some resident’s minds.

· Beth suggested that the Board provide a contact for residents to purchase snow blowers at a discount this summer so that we can ensure the ability to plow ourselves out of the community. 



7. Seventh Agenda Item – June Community Meeting
· Judy agreed to contact Tidewater regarding notices and a date for the community meeting.  

· Jeanne suggested that we have the meeting on the same day of the week as we have in the past.  

· Judy indicated that she would check the high school graduation schedule to be sure there was not a conflict.


Additional Items:  

· The next Board meeting was tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, April 13th, 7pm at 1672 Lake Ridge Court.  Everyone agreed to check their schedule.


Minutes prepared by:  Judy Brown  3-4-10 
Minutes Approved: Judy Brown, Beth Merz, Julia Pitts, Jeanne Sturtevant
